

Arkansas Department of Health

5800 West Tenth Street, Suite 400 ◆ Little Rock, Arkansas 72204 ◆ Telephone (501) 661-2201

Governor Asa Hutchinson

Nathaniel Smith, MD, MPH, Director and State Health Officer

December 7, 2017

Planned Parenthood of Arkansas and Eastern Oklahoma 3729 North Crossover, Suite 107 Fayetteville, AR 72703

Re: Facility Inspection 11/15/17

Dear Ms.

On November 15, 2017, the Arkansas Department of Health conducted an inspection of your facility. The findings from this inspection revealed the use of cloth booties which are incapable of being disinfected, to cover the stirrups on the ultrasound exam room table.

It is our understanding this has been corrected. Please fax a statement confirming our understanding to 501-661-2165.

Pursuant to Arkansas Ann Code §20-9-302 (3)(A)(ii) you have thirty (30) days from the mailing of this notice to respond with the confirmation or ask for a hearing. If you fail to do so, the license will be suspended. The suspension shall remain in effect until all violations have been corrected pursuant to §20-9-302 (3) (A)(iv).

Sincerely,

Becky Bennett, Section Chief

Health Facility Services

Phone: 501-661-2201

Beeky Bennett